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MEDIA RELEASE 

 
INCIDENT TYPE:  DATE/TIME REPORTED:  

Aggravated Assault-Gunfire incident May 15, 2022 at 0400 hrs 

INCIDENT NUMBER:  LOCATION:  

22BU007155 200 Block of No. Willard St 

INVESTIGATOR:  INVESTIGATOR CONTACT:  

Det. Kratochvil  (802) 540-2308 

AUTHOR:  APPROVED BY: 

Sgt. Michael Henry Deputy Chief Labreque 

 

Investigation is still pending and this is preliminary information being released and is subject 

to change pending new information or leads.  

 

This is currently an ongoing investigation.  This is the eight (8th) gunfire incident in 2022. 

 

NARRATIVE: 

 

On May 15, 2022 at approximately 0400 hrs, Burlington Police received a 911 call regarding a 

shooting that occurred in the area of the 200 block of No. Willard St.  The caller reported hearing 

what sounded like a gunshot followed by a male running after two males.  

 

Officers responded and recovered ballistics evidence consistent with a firearm discharged. 

Officers approached the apartment in question to check for individuals who may have been 

injured by gunfire, finding the apartment empty.  Officers discovered a firearm on the ground 

next to the residence in question.  Preliminary investigation revealed multiple shots were fired.  

As Officers gathered evidence on the scene, University of Vermont Medical Center’s Emergency 

Department notified the Burlington Police Department that a male walked into the Emergency 

Department with gunshot wounds. Officers were dispatched to the University of Vermont 

Medical Center’s Emergency Department to collect evidence and speak with the male who had 

suffered gunshot wounds. Officers confirmed this male was involved with the gunfire incident 

and are gathering information to see the extent of the male’s involvement.  

 

Burlington Police Detectives and Officers have secured the scene and seized the apartment, 

pending a search warrant.  At this time, preliminary evidence indicates this is an isolated incident 

and that the public is not in danger.  
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Anyone with information about this incident is asked to contact the Burlington Police 

Department at (802) 658-2704. 
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